

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

February 22, 2017

Mayor Muriel Bowser Mayor Government of the District of Columbia 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20004 Chairman Phil Mendelson Chairman Council of the District of Columbia 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 504 Washington, DC 20004

RE: Proposal to Expand Funding of the 14th & U Street "Clean Team" in FY 2018

Dear Mayor Bowser and Chairman Mendelson:

At its regular meeting on February 8, 2017, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 7 of 8 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (4-0-3):

WHEREAS, members of Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 2B and the community are requesting that the Mayor and DC Council secure funding to expand the 14th & U Street "Clean Team" from 14th Street and U Street NW to Thomas Circle NW,

WHEREAS, the 14th & U Street "Clean Team" has the ability to provide the Dupont Circle community and the vibrant 14th Street NW corridor with much needed sanitation services,

WHEREAS, the formation status of the Mid-City BID, which would otherwise address the requested sanitation services, is now entering into its second year and has been significantly delayed, and

WHEREAS, the DC Department of Small and Local Businesses Development, which administers the city's "Clean Team" program, would require an additional \$25,000 in funding in their FY 2018 budget in order to expand the 14th & U Street "Clean Team".

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B, in fulfilling its mission to improve the livability of our neighborhood and surrounding commercial corridors, requests \$25,000 in additional FY 2018 funding to be allotted to the 14th & U Street "Clean Team" so that it can expand its service and coverage area from U Street NW along the 14th Street NW corridor south to Thomas Circle NW.

Commissioners Scott Davies (<u>scottdavies2b09@gmail.com</u>) and Nicole Mann (<u>nicole.mann@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Nicole Mann

Chair